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PRESIDENT’S LETTER

We have made our reservations for the Adams Mark Hotel for the Houston show. Have you? It's not too soon. Billie and I will drive to Ft. Worth to break up the long drive and stay with Forest Kramer, a cousin. He has been responsible for my education in antiques and collectables. Many orchidists have found shelter there, on the long trip from Tulsa to San Antonio, back when it was the only training center in SWROGA. We look forward to seeing our many orchid friends.


    On an organizational note:

The composition of the Continuing Operations Committee has changed. Wilton Guillory has replaced Julius Klehm. Please include Wilton in all your SWROGA correspondence to me as well as the President Elect, Ronnie Brandenburg. [wguill@aol.com and Roneidab@aol.com]. 

The new Registrar is Barbara Burr of Oklahoma City. [405/848-0452]

The new chair of the Show Committee is Ronnie Brandenburg. 

I am still open for suggestions for Conservation Committee members.

Berneice Miller is slowly recovering from a knee injury and does not want to travel for a while. 

I hope no one was injured or damaged by the West Texas floods. We have had a tragic fire at a Tulsa Orchidist home: Kay and Ted Bullinger had a electric fire in an attached greenhouse that spread to their roof. Orchids, books, and collectables were all destroyed. Kay and Ted have been strong and active members for many years, and Kay edits our newsletter.


Please send any plants, or flowers for Great Plains Judging to the chair, Berneice Miller, 10721 Sunset Boulevard, Oklahoma City, OK 73120 [405]751-0904; ORCHIDS is still listing Fred Strothmann. 

The Continuing List of Orchid Shows is now available from Melba Butler and it has already paid off. A conflict was noted and resolved. 


    Groom your plants for Houston, See you'al.  JC Kramer, President

www.SWROGA.org
 www.SWROGA.org
 www.SWROGA.org  www.SWROGA.org  www.SWROGA.org
Since 1959
SOUTHWEST REGIONAL ORCHID ADVANCE \l0GROWERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

OFFICERS

	President
	John Kramer
	918-749-7686
	jckramer@pol.net

	Vice President
	Burrel Gamble
	405-442---0371
	Burrelg@aol.com

	Secretary
	Mavis Klehm
	281-398-3012
	mklehn@swbell.net

	Treasurer
	Carolyn McCabe
	405-899-4228
	lmccabe@telepath.com

	Editor
	Amanda Saar
	501-868-6666
	msaar824@comcast.net


COMMITTEES

AFFILIATED SOCIETIES – Melba Butler, Chair (281-492-1437; melba.jim@pdq.net), Nell Farrar, Doris McGraw, Katie Edwards, Ruth Wright, Karen Armstrong, Dick Zeman, Bernice Miller
BYLAWS & JUDICIARY - Byron McGraw, Chair (318-640-4732; Bydor@aol.com), Ed Wright, Lois Dauelsberg

CONSERVATION – Jim Williams, Chair (903-893-8618;cymfan@aol.com), Joe Cole, Jerry Brown, John Kramer

PROGRAM AND EDUCATION – Barbara Larkin, Chair (479-925-1885; wiprlark@cs.com), Joe Fields, Maurine Gebetsberger, Betty Kurka, Bob Ferry, Dick Jamison, Olie Garrison
PUBLICATIONS – Amanda Saar, Chair (501-868-6666; msaar824@comcast.net), Katherine Burns, Jim Butler, Paul and Lynda Brandenberger, Steve Eagle, Tom Mulhollan, Patsy Boersma
SHOW - Ronnie Brandenburg,Chair  (972-279-4075), Mickey Parker, Lowell McCabe, Alice Barrios, Mike Saar, Pauline Bauer

FINANCE – Carolyn McCabe, Chair (405-899-4228; lmmcabe@telepath.com), Wallace Boersma, Julius Klehm

CONTINUING OPERATING – Lena Parker, Chair (318-797-7209; lparker@shreve.net), Lois Greer, Wilton Guillory

CONTINUING FUNCTIONS

AOS REPRESENTATIVE - Mavis Klehm  (281-398-3012; mklehm@swbell.net)

HISTORIAN - Kathy Wright (210-824-0823; orched@texas.net), Delores Fields
LIBRARIAN AND PROGRAMS – Betty Kurka  (210-930-2269; bkurka@aol.com)
REGISTRAR – Barbara Burr (405-848-0452; barbaraburr@cox.net)
SHOW TAGS - Ed Wright, 223 Larkwood, San Antonio TX 78209 (210-824-0823; orched@texas.net)
CHANGE OF ADDRESS - Any change of address please notify the Registrar, Katherine Burns, 7335 University Dr. Shreveport, LA 71105 (318-797-1219)
ADVERTISING MANAGER - Send all advertising inquiries, copy, and payments to Jim Butler, 1907 Windy Ridge Drive, Katy, TX 77450-5226 (home 281-492-1437; office 713-464-1460, fax 713-464-9016; melba.jim@pdq.net)

CONTINUING LIST OF ORCHID SHOWS – Melba Butler  (281-492-1437; melba.jim@pdq.net)

While SWROGA NEWS endeavors to assure the reliability of its advertising, neither SWROGA NEWS nor The Southwest Regional Orchid Growers Association, Inc. ADVANCE \r0cADVANCE \r0anADVANCE \r0 aADVANCE \l0ssADVANCE \r0ume responsibility for ADVANCE \r0 ADVANCE \l0any tADVANCE \l0ransADVANCE \r0action between our aADVANCE \l0dvertisersADVANCE \r2 ADVANCE \l0and our readers.

Many thanks to all of the individuals that contributed to and helped with this publication and to Complete Custom Printing.

© 1996 Southwest Regional Orchid Growers Association, Inc.

SWROGA NEWS (USPS 537-070) iADVANCE \r0s published Quarterly by the Southwest Regional Orchid Growers Association, Inc., 7210 Camelback Drive, Shreveport, LA 71105.  Periodical postage paid at Bossier City LA.  Postmaster:  Send address changes to SWROGA News, 7210 Camelback Drive, Shreveport, LA 71105.

The Southwest Regional Orchid Growers Association, Inc. covers the states of Arkansas, Colorado, Kansas, Louisiana, New Mexico, Oklahoma, and Texas with a total of thirty-fourADVANCE \r1 affiliated societies.  Subscription price of SWROGA News is included in thADVANCE \r0e rADVANCE \r1eADVANCE \l0gular dues of thADVANCE \r0e association.  One dollar and fifty cents of the $2.00 yearly dues goes to cover the yearly subscription to SWROGA News.

“We print all the news that fits”
Burrel Gamble

IN HONOR AND APPRECIATION


“Did he die?” his wife turned to ask the group after a presentation at the July, 2002 meeting of the Red River Orchid Society.  Not so.  He is very much alive and doing well and continuing to be our professor, guide, provider, inspiration, and promoter.  


The sentiment of some of the long standing members is that the Red River Orchid Society would not exist with out his help and the sentiment of the newer members is that he makes it easy to become involved and interested in the cultivation of orchids.  He has expanded our knowledge about orchids and has helped all to obtain orchids to begin or add to their collections.


He makes the trip from Oklahoma to Texas, not by covered wagon, crossing the Red River without fail on a monthly basis: rain, shine, snow or ice.  Sometimes bringing an outstanding guest speaker with him but always bringing an attitude of sharing and giving to the group of members of the Wichita Falls orchid society.


The Red River Orchid Society has collected the funds from its members to fund a trophy in honor of Burrel Gambel for his continued contributions to the group and its members.  We want him and the rest of the orchid world to know that his efforts are appreciated.  The group has chosen Class 928: Best Society Tabletop Exhibit to be known as the Burrel Gambel Trophy to say thank you to Burrel.  


The group also recognizes that behind every great man is a great woman.  Thank you Laura Gambel for your love, help, and support.  We solicit a “pat on the back” from all SWORGA members for Burrel and Laura Gambel.







Red River Orchid Society







Wichita Falls, Texas       
	AFFILIATED SOCIETIES LIAISON COMMITTEE
Silent Auction

The Affiliated Societies Liaison Committee is gearing up for the fall meeting and show in Houston.  A silent auction is planned to take place while committee meetings and the general session are being conducted on Friday, Oct. 18.  Please send any items you would like to donate for the SWROGA silent auction to:

 

Mavis Klehm

19203 Evendale Court

Houston, TX  77094-3202

 

Chart a course to Houston Oct. 16-20 for a Space City Orchid Adventure to remember!
 

Melba Butler

for Affiliated Societies Liaison Committee

 




….excerpt from a June 18, 2002 news release sent to your AOS Rep…

South Florida Wins Bid to Host 19th World Orchid Conference

South Florida has been selected as the site of the 19th World Orchid Conference {19WOC} in the spring of 2008. Held once every three years in a different international location, the WOC is the world’s largest and most prestigious gathering of orchid enthusiasts, growers, hybridizers and scientists. In addition to educational and scientific seminars, the conference also features a spectacular orchid show with displays from orchid growers around the world.

…   The South Florida Orchid Society, Inc {SFOS} and the Fort Lauderdale Orchid Society, Inc. (FLOS) joined forces to present a bid to host the 19WOC. ….  

Contact persons for more info:

Robert Fuchs phone 305-245-4570 or fax 305-247-6568 or email rforchids@aol.com
Col. Kenneth Kone phone 954-489-0518 or fax 954-4889-0518 or email koneken@pinecrest.edu 

SFOS was founded in 1945 and is an affiliated of the American Orchid Society and is a not-for-profit membership corporation dedicated to the improvement and conservation of orchids through education and research. The Society’s business office address is 10901 S.W. 124th Street, Miami FL 33176. Telephone/fax 305-255-3656.

Founded in 1951 the FLOS is dedicated to stimulating interest, providing education and exchanging information among those interested in the culture of orchids in all of its aspects. The society is an affiliate of the American Orchid Society and can be contacted at PO Box 4677, Fort Lauderdale FL 33338.

PRESS RELEASE










Houston, Texas…June 17, 2002
The Houston Orchid Society

Space City Orchid Adventure

October 16-20, 2002
While launching a Space City Orchid Adventure, The Houston Orchid Society will host the fall meetings of the American Orchid Society members, Southwest Regional Orchid Grower’s Association, International Phalaenopsis Alliance, Orchid Digest Corporation, and Pleurothallid Alliance on Oct. 16-20.  The enthusiasm for orchids to see, buy and study endures in Houston and around the world and prompted the HOS to host these groups again, having welcomed them earlier for their spring show and meetings in March of ‘92.  

This time, the Adam’s Mark Hotel, 2900 Briar Park Drive at Westheimer, is the location for all the action and events, including the Space City Orchid Adventure show and commercial sales that will be open to the public for three days, Oct. 18-20.  So far about thirty vendors, from as far away as Taiwan, Peru, Brazil and the Philippines have accepted invitations to sell orchids.  Shoppers can also expect to visit the sales booths of popular Zuma Canyon Orchids and Gold Country Orchids from California as well as H&R Orchids and Bergstrom Orchids of Hawaii.  Also, to name a few from the USA will be Carter and Holmes, Andy’s, and Paphanatics, plus local Houston area commercial sellers like Palmer and Olympia Orchids will entice orchid shoppers.

Ribbon and AOS judging will take place on Thursday, followed by the Preview Party among the exhibits and commercial sales areas, punctuated by authentic space items from nearby NASA.

In keeping with the HOS’ purpose, that is, “The discussion and study of orchids, the presentation of lectures…”, registrants will hear an exciting “cast of speakers” invited by HOS, including, author/researcher, Dr. Phillip Cribb, deputy keeper of the Herbarium and curator of the Orchid Herbarium, Royal Botanic Gardens, Kew.  Registrants are in for a double treat when Dr. Cribb delivers the keynote address on Friday, entitled “Little Known Iconographies in the Kew Collection”, followed by a slipper orchid presentation on Saturday.  Dr. Harold Koopowitz, from UCI will entertain and inform attendees with an account of one of his Phragmipedium chases in Ecuador.  From Hawaii, Roy Tokunaga will educate the audience about Cattleya and Dendrobium hybridizing for the next millennium.  Bill Tippit, Phalaenopsis hybridizer, writer/speaker will share “The Past, Present and Future of Phalaenopsis Hybridizing”; Anita Aldrich, Sundance Orchids will give an account of “Today’s Equitant Oncidiums (Tolumnia)”; and Lauris Rose of Cal Orchid Inc. will introduce “Cal-Orchid Bred Reedstem Epidendrums – The Newest Pot Plant Rage?”  Ned Nash, AOS Director of Conservation, and also with Cal Orchid Inc. will answer the question, “What Makes a Good Orchid”.  

SWROGA members will conduct their committee meetings, general session and a silent auction on Friday afternoon.  

On Saturday afternoon, the International Phalaenopsis Alliance will take over the speaker’s podium where the subject will be “Red Phalaenopsis” featuring Meir Moses of The Orchid Konnection and Tom Harper of Stones River Orchids.  

In the mystery category, yet to be announced, will be presentations by the Pleurothallid Alliance who take the stage on Friday evening.

Tours are offered for sign-up on Thursday (Space Center Houston) and Friday (Bayou Bend and Houston City).  Shopping is an option, at the popular Galleria or West Oaks Mall, both within 10-15 minutes of the Adam’s Mark Hotel.

Friendly and hospitable Texas HOS members look forward to hosting groups for dining on Friday evening in local restaurants for a “Dutch Treat – Texas Cuisine” evening where attendees choose a “dining” category when registering for the events.  Popular in ’92, members again look forward to greeting and meeting old and new friends.

The AOS Auction on Saturday evening will benefit the progressing AOS headquarters facility.  Always a fun, rousing and lively event, patrons enjoy the festivities and stimulating competition for collector’s orchid items and/or articles for use in home or office.  These festivities are expected to set the mood for more fun and food to be enjoyed at the banquet where the entertainment will be unique to orchid lovers and the food, while not a space traveler’s diet, will be “out of this world!”  

HOS members invite all to Houston on Oct. 16-20.  Let’s all “live our lives” to the fullest and join other orchid enthusiasts in Houston to experience 2002 Space City Orchid Adventure!
Treasurer’s Corner

The last newsletter (summer 2002) came in at a cost of approximately $1,200.00 for a distribution of a little over 1600.  The cost was defrayed by two ads for a total cost of approximately $1,000.00. Thanks to the outgoing Registrar’s (Katherine Burns) hard work and each Society Treasurer’s diligence at turning in address changes, it looks like there were very few returns this time.  I know Barbara Burr, the new Registrar, will continue where Katherine left off.  Please be sure to send all change of addresses as well as new members to both Barbara and me throughout the year.  (Returns cost $0.60 each above the initial postage.)  (Barbara’s e-mail address is: barbaraburr@cox.net; her address is:224 N.W. 82nd Street, Oklahoma City, OK 73114).

The only other large expense was for the trophies for the upcoming Houston Show.  A check in the amount of $630.00 has been issued to fund 17 trophies (one double-funded).

Congratulations are in store for Burrel Gambel of Chickasha, Oklahoma.  The Red River Orchid Society has donated $1,500 to fund the Class 928: Best Society Tabletop Exhibit to honor him and thank him for his continued dedication to their society. 

A complete semi-annual report will be available at the Fall SWROGA Directors meeting in Houston.  

Account Balances as of August 17, 2002:

General Funds 

$22,334.23

Trophy Funds
             41,245.71



Total

$63,579.94

Your Treasurer,

Carolyn McCabe

THE FIRST SWROGA ORCHID SHOW, cont’d

Hosted by the South Texas Orchid Society

October 29 – 30, 1960

By Kathy Wright, SWROGA Historian

All before-the-show work is done (see Summer 2002 SWROGA NEWS). Lots of publicity for the show in the local newspaper, Chamber of Commerce, radio and television. There were about 75 registrants, 25 exhibits and 18 judges, with 20 trophies awarded. Additionally, a bronze trophy from AOS and an ODC trophy were awarded. Seven AOS awards were given: Cattleya Bow Bells ‘Lois’ AM (81 points); Cattleya Mem. Paul T. Yamada ‘Corpus Christi’ AM (81 points); Cypripedium Ukiah ‘Southwest’ AM (80 points); Lc. Elizabeth Off ‘Sparkling Burgundy’ AM (85 points); Phalaenopsis Doris “Celesti” AM (80 points); Dendrobium Phalaenopsis ‘White Foam Strain’ “Barfield” HCC (76 points); and Lc. De Loris Ziegfield ‘Ruth’ HCC (77 points). It is interesting to note that, after the show, thank you letters were sent to each exhibitor, judge and trophy donor. Are we missing a good thing here?

All show expenses paid, the final financial report stated total receipts were $1,585.50 with disbursements of $1,338.70, and a balance on hand of $247.00. From a starting budget of $1,500.00, it is amazing how this show was a complete success. The South Texas Orchid Society members certainly outdid themselves.

Our sincere thanks to Will Bates for sharing many old-time documents that made this detailed article possible.

Historian’s note:  Just prior to finalizing this article, we received a letter about this show from Ruth Gee of Houston. Ruth is a most gracious and wonderful lady and friend. She is also a true friend and supporter of SWROGA. We would like to share excerpts from her letter – she describes this show best of all. She wrote, “although I’d been to shows in Houston and San Antonio, and even to Shreveport, the Corpus Christi show was my first regional. The show was quite nice – lovely orchid plants in bloom (of course), nice staging with lots of greenery, columns in the lobby – I was duly impressed.” Ruth, thank you for sharing and reminiscing. “Orchids”, the magazine of the American Orchid Society, in their August 2002 issue, carries an article: “My Life With Orchids” by Ruth Gee. All of Ruth’s friends will enjoy living again the many golden orchid moments shared with Ruth, as she recalls her glory days with her favorite plants. Be sure to read this article, then drop Ruth a thank you note for a great story. Mail your note to Mrs. Ruth Gee, 7400 Clarewood Drive #717, Houston, TX 77036.
PS – next time you visit with Ruth, ask her about the 1960 perils of automobile transportation between Houston and Corpus Christi. No super slabs back then, just grit and determination. This is a good story – share it with Ruth!

WRIGHT THINKING

By Ed Wright

Here we are again: the hottest days of summer and old Ed telling you to get your heater ready for the first norther. For the many who wrote snide remarks about September heater fixing last year (and who, plus a bunch that froze their frangi pani off), the squirrels are not talking early winter this year so you may have time to procrastinate. 

Mainly, however, we want to think about hoses and water wands. I see so many of these stored under benches, on the floor, draped over a bench, etc. Surely we must see the risk of picking up pathogens and distributing them across the plants. Hoses and water wands have only one safe storage means: hang them. A twist of wire will provide a hook at the working end, and a nail or wire can furnish a support to hang water equipment out in the open. In addition to the cleansing effects of good air movement, a hanging hose or wand has no secrets – if it gets dirty, we can see it and rinse it.

A great bother-saver for hoses is to substitute a ball valve for a conventional hose bib. In the greenhouse, we turn water on and off far more frequently than we do outside. Conventional hose faucets let us know about this by leaking and becoming hard to operate. Enter the ball valve. One simple lever to move for on/off, and the construction of the valve makes it almost wear proof. You’ll have to improvise a little to hook a hose to the outlet side of a ball valve since these valves have pipe threads rather than hose threads. This is a minor problem, so prowl around the fittings bins at Home Depot or Lowe’s. If all else fails, look at the adapters stocked for hooking up clothes washers. Lots of skullduggery to make things fit in that department!

While the hose is unhooked, replace all the hose washers. The only time they fail is when you go out in your Sunday best to sprinkle a few things before you go to the big shin dig. Beat the little drippers to the punch and replace them all twice a year or a least when, as now, you have the system down for modernization. If you use quick connect fittings, it is doubly important to replace seals and washers in those devices. Have a look at the hose end sprayer or SyphonEx, Hozon, etc. Leaky washers in such devices can change the mixing ratio of the food or spray you want to apply. Keep washers and seals fresh and rinse off accumulated mineral salts. One little trick for many of these devices: an ‘O’ ring can often replace a hard-to-find seal on these units. Most home improvement and hardware stores have a big cabinet full of ‘O’ rings of all sizes. Take the faulty piece with you and get a stock item as close to the custom seal or washer as possible. It is surprising how often a better seal is obtained with an ‘O’ ring than with the original gasket or seal.
Last chore for this time: oil the door hinges and locks. When northers strike, the ill-closed door can rattle and bang until it heads south on the wind. At the very least, a working latch can keep a door from slamming and breaking glass. Enjoy Indian summer to the fullest but remember those frosty breezes are lurking. It is a whole lot more fun to watch the first flakes through a picture window than it is to scrape them off your glasses so you can work on the greenhouse heater pilot light. Take it from one who has tried it both ways!
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Plan on attending the 10th annual

Chicagoland International Orchid Festival

September 13-14-15, 2002

Contact Oak Hill Gardens for info or visit 

www.orchidfestival.com

[image: image1.png]



37W550 Binnie Road

                           P. O. Box 25

Dundee,IL  60118

phone: (847) 428-8500    fax: (847) 428-8527

e-mail:  oakhillgardens@sprintmail.com 

website:  www.oakhillgardens.com 

hours: Monday - Friday   8am - 5pm

 Saturday   10am - 4pm

*******************************

Quality Orchids at Reasonable Prices

********************************

*************************************

Orchid Species - Hybrids - Mericlones



From your AOS Rep. . . 





Soon to be made available: AOS membership card thatis aplastic, credit card typ[e card.  AOS would like to know how Societies feel about waiver of fee to their shows for AOS Card Carrying Members.  Please write, phone or email your comments to Marion Allen – Affiliated Societies Liaison Committee Chair, 29372 Camelback Lane, Evergreen CO 80439; telephone 303-674-0379; email � HYPERLINK "mailto:marionaosallen@aol.com" ��marionaosallen@aol.com�.





Also, check out the Orchid Emporium for special sales right now on books. Fairly complete sets of Sanders are available at $119.99 (regularly selling for $312.00) but only while supplies last.





Downs Matthews is doing research for upcoming articles.  One covers disabled growers approaches to the challenges of their hobby.  The other is dealing with ways to provide shade for orchids to prevent sunburn.  His email address is � HYPERLINK "mailto:downsmatthews@earthlink.net" ��downsmatthews@earthlink.net� if you have anything to contribute for these articles.





AOS is also asking for “ Living Donations”. Specimen plants that are maybe taking up too much of your space, are in good health, and can stand up to the South Florida conditions (54F up to the high 80’s) may qualify.  Contact Andy Easton at 561-404-2051 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:aeaston@aos.org" ��aeaston@aos.org� to learn more about the needs or the AOS’s accession policy.





. serving you, Mavis Klehm   mklehm@swbell.net


























DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE OF SWROGA NEWS


IS 


NOVEMBER 8, 2002!!!!!!!























THE ARKANSAS ORCHID SOCIETY


PRESENTS


“Orchids in Flight”


Show and Sale


� EMBED MS_ClipArt_Gallery.2  ���


Aerospace Education Center


3301 East Roosevelt Rd.


Little Rock, Arkansas


November 1st, 2nd and 3rd, 2002





� EMBED MS_ClipArt_Gallery.2  ���





For more information contact Doug Stone, Show Chair, 


501-988-5235, 


email � HYPERLINK mailto:ddws@aol.com ��ddws@aol.com�


 (please mention orchid show in subject line).























Palmer Orchids


1308 E. Broadway


Pasadena, Texas  77506


Phone713-472-1364  Fax 713-946-1749





Specials





Ctsm atratum ‘Polar Cap’ x pileatum ‘Orchidglade’





Ctsm sanguineum ‘ET’ x expansum ‘Jumbo’





Gram scriptum var. citrinum





LC Colorguard





Chinese Cymbidium sineses or enisifolium


                                  ************


************


All Plants are in 4” Pots and are Blooming Size





Your Choice $ 20.00 Each


Plus $6.00 per Plant – Shipping





Email:  palmerorchids@hotmail.com








Continuing List of Orchid Shows





Be sure to contact Melba Butler


 (281-492-1437; � HYPERLINK "mailto:melba.jim@pdq.net" ��melba.jim@pdq.net�)


before scheduling your societies’ orchid show.  She is keeping an updated list of all shows in the SWROGA region.  Checking with Melba first will prevent your show from conflicting with another one in your area.   More than one show in an area can limit the number of judges and growers that attend.






































Upcoming Events:





               Terrebonne Orchid Society


Oct. 4-6, 2002


Southland Mall


          Mr. Ashley Matherne


        Phone: (504) 594-4050


118 Retreat Drive, Bourg, LA 70343





Denver Orchid Society Show


Oct. 11-13, 2002


Keith Funk


10081 W 9th Drive


    Lakewood, CO  870215





     2002 Space City Orchid Adventure


AOS & Fall SWROGA Show


October 16-20, 2002


Houston Orchid Society


Adam’s Mark Hotel


2900 Briar Park Drive at Westheimer


Houston, Texas


Melba & Jim Butler melba.jim@pdq.net� HYPERLINK mailto:melba.jim@pdq.net ���





Arkansas Orchid Society


“Orchids In Flight”


Show & Sale


Aerospace Education Center


LittleRock, Arkansas


November 1-3, 2002


Doug Stone


501-988-5235


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ddws@aol.com" ��ddws@aol.com�


(mention orchid show in subject line)





Kansas Orchid Society


Nov. 1-3, 2002


Botanica, The Wichita Gardens


701 N. Amidon


Wichita, KS


     Max C. Thompson


� HYPERLINK "mailto:maxt@sckans.edu" ��maxt@sckans.edu�


Postal: 1729 E 11


Winfield, KS 67156-4007





Spring SWROGA Show


Spring, 2003


Baton Rouge Orchid Society


Ervin Granier


920 Arthur Drive


Gabriel, LA 70776


 


       egranier@worldnet.att.net
































SWROGA News  1

_1089377454

_1089377909

_1016635025.doc
[image: image1.png]






